
 

 

May 6 
 

Creativity 
 

Rev. Don Garrett  

 

We’ll explore the origins 

of things. 

 
May 13 
 

Mother’s Day 
 

Rev. Don Garrett  
 

Celebrating the annual 

holiday of gratitude, 

including the Bridging 

Ceremony for our 

graduating Seniors. 

 
May 20 
 

Pentecost 
 

Rev. Don Garrett 
 

We’ll discover the pearls 

of deeper wisdom 

embedded in this 

Christian celebration. 

 
May 27 
 

Remember Me 

Marie Tweed 
 
 

Memorial Day is a time for 
remembrance.  In this 
spirit, we will recall the 
members of our beloved 
community who have died 
as well as commemorate 
all who have lost their 
lives while serving in the 
military. 

May 2018 

DonSense – by Rev. Don Garrett  

 May: What Does It Mean to Be a People of Creativity? 

Creativity is our ability to dream things up and make them happen.  

— Peggy Taylor 

We’re all familiar with that part in the quote about dreaming. Conjuring up 

new ideas and images is what creativity is all about. Using the building 

blocks of “what is,” we – almost magically – make the “not yet” appear in our 

minds.  

 But what about that other part? The part about “making them happen.” 

When we talk about creativity, that half of the equation often gets short 

shrift. We celebrate the fun piece about dreaming and leave off the hard 

piece of making our imaginings real. But, as Thoreau said, “If you have built 

castles in the air, your work need not be lost; that is where they should be. 

Now put the foundations under them.” 

Well, we’ve sure gotten a great start on the “imagination” part. We 

enjoyed a well-attended church-wide retreat following our April 22 worship 

service, sitting around tables in the Community Room. First, we shared a 

light lunch and fellowship. Next, we engaged in some real visioning work, 

led by our consultant, Mark Bernstein, supported by the leadership of our 

Action Planning Team. 

 The first item on the agenda was to explore the question, “Why do we 

exist?” or, “What is the ultimate purpose of our church?” This gave rise to 

some vigorous conversations. Then we took turns sharing each table’s ideas 

with the group. 

 Then we sorted ourselves into new groups to explore our five top 

priorities for exploring our spiritual yearnings and dreams for UUCLV. This 

was inspirational, provocative, and even practical as we considered how we 

might implement our focus on the top five items from our recent 

congregational survey. 

 We took turns exploring questions of creating engaging and stirring 

worship services; broad inclusiveness, creative outreach, and radical 

hospitality; Beloved Community; action to advocate for peace/nonviolence, 

social and economic justice, and the environment; and how we could 

provide more diverse opportunities for spiritual growth. 

 This was a great experience, but just the beginning as our Action 

Planning Team continues the creative work of discerning our future. 

  Thanks to the team, and thanks to all of you, too! See you in church.  

   – Don  
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

FOLLOW UP 
By the time you read this, we’ll have had our 

congregational retreat, most everyone will 

have read the survey summary prepared 

by Janice Lovegrove and the Action 

Planning team will be digesting the results 

of the survey and your input towards developing a plan 

to make us a welcoming congregation. 

 Before I get into my take on this process, I want to 

thank Janice for the yeoman work she has put into this 

whole planning process over the last two years. Much 

of where we are today is due to her efforts. Also my 

thanks to Sharon Beckhard, Barbara Diamant and Tom 

Zimmerman for their work compiling the information 

on Survey Monkey and Janice for her summary.  The 

survey says a lot about us. It points out our several 

shortcomings and opportunities for improvement. 

 The most important issue is outlined on Page 11, 

under, ”Overview of our Respondents’. As I read 

through this section it is apparent that we are an 

“aging” congregation. 70% of the respondents are over 

60 years old and only 6 % are under the age of40. The 

dichotomy can’t be sustained for very much longer. 

Bottom Line: We must increase our efforts on making 

our congregation more welcoming so that younger 

families will want to join us. This will be the biggest 

challenge for the Action Planning Team because it 

involves changing many of our cherished past practices.  

 One of these practices, as outlined in the survey, is 

that we are somewhat self-centered, i.e. not a truly 

open community. One-quarter of respondents are not 

satisfied with UUCLV as a congregation and one-third 

would not enthusiastically recommend us to a friend. 

And, finally, one-quarter have considered leaving our 

congregation in the last year. These figures point up 

areas that need to be investigated and addressed before 

we can realistically expect an influx of new people.  

 Even though the survey shows we have many 

differing beliefs, we all want from our congregation a 

sense of community, a welcoming community that we 

can all be proud of and where we want to invite new 

people to join us, to share our values and help us grow. 

My hope is that we all will help obtain this goal. It will 

be up to all of us. 

 And, as I’ve noted before, join a committee and 

have some fun.        - Cease  

.UUCLV NATIVE PLANT SALE 

Want to get those mother day plants? Want to replace 

last year’s non-natives with natives? Did you know that 

native plants need a lot less watering? 

 The annual spring native perennial plant sale will 

be held on Saturdays and Sundays May 5th and 6th and 

May 12th and 13th from 9am to 3pm at 424 Center Street 

Bethlehem, the UU church side yard. Come early for 

best selection. 

         - The Green Committee, nativeplants@uuclvpa.org 

 

GET YOUR CHURCH DIRECTORY! 

The current church directory of UUCLV members and 

friends is available for members at the Welcome Table 

during Coffee Hour after the church service. If there are 

any corrections for future printings, please contact Cari 

Poole, Membership Chair and Kate Scuffle, the Church 

Administrator, at uuclv@uuclvpa.org.  

 

NEW MEMBERS POTLUCK 
CELEBRATION ON MAY 20 

We will be welcoming our New Members during the 

May 20th church service who completed the Spring 

classes. Afterwards the congregation is invited to join 

them and celebrate with our potluck lunch in the 

Community Room, which will be open to all family and 

friends of the new members. For more information 

contact Cari Poole at membership@uuclvpa.org 

 

The UU-Link is published and mailed monthly,  
and is also available on our website. 

 

The Unitarian Universalist Church of the Lehigh Valley 
 

424 Center Street, Bethlehem PA 18018 
Office Phone:  610-866-7652 

 

The Minister:      minister@uuclvpa.org 

Office Email:      uuclv@uuclvpa.org 

The Sexton:    sexton@uuclvpa.org 

Cleaning:                 sparkle@uuclvpa.org 

Religious Educ:        lec@uuclvpa.org 

The UU-Link:                thelink@uuclvpa.org 

The eNews:                uuclvnews@uuclvpa.org 

Sunday Bulletin/OOS:   sunday@uuclvpa.org 
 

We’re on the web at www. uuclvpa.org 
 

 

mailto:nativeplants@uuclvpa.org
mailto:uuclv@uuclvpa.org
mailto:membership@uuclvpa.org
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MAY  BREAKFAST FORUM  
 

 

May 6 
 

Creativity - What Does it Mean to be 

a People of Creativity 
 

Rev. Don Garrett, Presenter 
 

Join us for a small group themed discussion on 

what it means to be a people of creativity.  
 
May 13 
 

Does the Universe Have a Purpose 
 

Tom Repasch, Presenter 
 

Ten years ago the John Templeton Foundation 

asked this question of a dozen big thinkers, 

including astrophysicists, computer scientists, 

theologians and Nobel Prize recipients. Tom 

Repasch will facilitate a discussion of their 

answers, and our own.  
 
May 20 
 

 

Revolutionary Love & The Poor 

People’s Campaign 
 

Beth Taylor & Nancy Weston, Presenters 
 

The greatest social reformers in history 

grounded entire movements in the ethic of 

love. Valarie Kaur calls us to reclaim love as a 

public ethic, reframing it as a sweet form of 

labor that is fierce, bloody, imperfect and life-

giving in her Ted Talk on Revolutionary Love. 

She dives into what Revolutionary Love is and 

how we might equip our community with tools 

to labor in love - love for others, our opponents 

and ourselves. We'll also talk about the Poor 

People's Campaign 40 Days of Action, which 

kicks off in May and is born of a movement 

very much rooted in Revolutionary Love.  

 
May 27 
 

The Story of God with Morgan 

Freeman 
 

Cease Blocker, Presenter 
 

Creation: various early creation stories and the 

source of their beliefs are explored, including 

the Bull culture of Catalhoyuk, the Garden of 

Eden, Jerusalem's birth myths, Australian 

aborigines, ancient/current Mayans, Hindu and 

modern creation beliefs including Creationism 

and, of course, the Big Bang theory. 

THE CENTER & WALL STREET 
JOURNAL 

 

This summarizes our financial situation as of March 31, 

2018, three-quarters of the way through the current 

fiscal year (July 2017 through June 2018). 
 

Compared to recent history: 

• Pledge income is slightly higher than expected 

• Total income is about as expected 

• Expense is more than 5% higher than expected 
• Net income is positive, but significantly lower than 

expected. 
Selected specifics are tabulated below. 
 

A significant amount of bequest money (received last 

quarter, as reported) remains in our savings account, to 

be expended or allocated as directed by the Board.  

Consequently, cash flow remains very robust. 

 Through the end of March we spent approximately 

$132,000 on the nearly-completed elevator project.  The 

remaining capital funds are expected to suffice to pay for 

the elevator when completed.  

 If you have not done so, please consider fulfilling 

your pledge for 2017-18, or even "paying ahead" for 

2018-19.  If you're uncertain about your remaining 

pledge "balance," please contact me or Assistant 

Treasurer Don Davis. 

 

 

 

 

 
Please contact me if there are any questions. 
  

Respectfully submitted,  Jan Phillips, UUCLV Treasurer 

  
Actual $ 

July 2017- 
March’18 

Budget $ 

Year 

2017-18 

Actual $ 

July-March 
3-yr average 

Income       

•  Pledges 191,700 223,100 180,000 

•  Rentals 31,900 43.400   

•  Fundraising 20,600 24,000   

•  Plate 8,000 10,000   

•  Other 13,600 17,400   

          Total 265,800 317,900 260,200 

Expense 258,600 317,900 242,000 

Net Income 7,200 0 18,200 

Fund Balances $ as of March 31 

Operating  5,900 

Reserves  56,000 

Capital  61,200 

Endowment  195,100 
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FROM THE LIFESPAN  
EDUCATION COORDINATOR 

 

SPEAKING WITH YOUR CHILD ABOUT VIOLENCE 

IN THE NEWS 
 

How do we talk to our children about the violent events 

and political turmoil we face in the news these days? 

There is so much continuous, often graphic coverage of 

violent events, we can’t completely shield our children 

from it. How do we help them deal with the fear and 

anxiety? I wish I could say I have lots of sage advice 

about this, but I was not very proactive when I was 

raising my daughter. At age three in 1999, she was 

probably too young to be aware of Columbine, but as a 

five-year old, 9/11 was impossible to ignore. I don’t 

remember what my wife Elisa and my conversations 

with her consisted of – I don’t think we were very 

intentional about it. We did a few things that I’m sure 

helped. We lit candles at dinner time and attended 

prayer and candlelight vigils. Months later, we protested 

the administration’s plans to go to war in Iraq by joining 

Elisa’s synagogue’s march in Washington DC. 

 These days, traumatic events seem to happen every 

couple of months. It is important to listen to our 

children for signs of trauma, fear or anxiety. Encourage 

them to ask questions. It is also important to take age 

into account when forming your response. Don’t give a 

more complicated answer than you need to. The UUA 

web site has a lot of useful information about these 

issues at this address: https://www.uua.org/families/

disaster/responding-to-trauma.  

 You can also go to the home page at www.uua.org, 

click on Ages and Stages in the upper right corner, then 

click Families. Look for the tab Hate, Violence & Trauma 

on the left menu. You will find a lot of articles, blog 

posts, etc. with related material. One helpful article is 

from Mental Health America (MHA), titled Helping 

Children Cope with Tragedy Related Anxiety. The advice 

differs by age.  

 Here is a general set of tips from MHAP: 
 

• Children need comforting and frequent 

reassurance that they’re safe. Make sure they get it. 

• Be honest and open about the tragedy or disaster. 

• Encourage children to express their feelings 

through talking, drawing or playing. 

• Try to maintain daily routines as much as possible.  
 

An issue was raised last month about how we talk about 

violence and politics during our joys and sorrows 

ceremony, especially on multi-generational Sundays. A 

couple of times recently, joys and sorrows became more 

explicit or graphic than is appropriate for young 

children. Please be mindful that children may be present 

and share your feelings without using graphic language.  

 

In faith,  Jansen Wendell,  
Dir of Lifespan Religious Education  /  lec@uuclvpa.org 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION (RE)  

FOR CHILDREN & YOUTH 
 

SUMMER CURRICULUM:  Let the Force be With You  

a Jedi curriculum. This 10-session summer program is 

designed to bring spiritual/ethical lessons from Star 

Wars into a cohesive program for children. The program 

will start on June 17th and run until the end of August.   

 

CINCO DE MAYO BARN DANCE & POTLUCK: 

Saturday, May 5, from 6:00 pm to 9:00 

This is the rescheduled dance from February. No 

experience necessary. John Krumm will teach the square 

dances, circle dances, mixers and line dances. Music will 

be provided by the Firefly Gals and Friends, an old-time 

Appalachian mountain music band. 

 
ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: 

 

INSPIRING OUR ETHICAL AND SPIRITUAL LIFE: 
AN EXAMINATION OF WORLD RELIGIONS 
 

This class has ended for the time being. Reverend 

Capoor would like to continue this program later this 

year. Keep an eye out for announcements. 

 

MINDFULNESS PRACTICE GROUP 

(Tuesday evenings, 7:00 – 8:15pm, the Community Room) 
 

With the help of conscious breathing, we are able to 

touch and to be nourished by the peace and joy available 

within and around us, in the here and now. With 

continued practice, we shall touch and understand the 

roots of the pain that lie deep within us, such as fear, 

anger, despair, thus making transformation and healing 

possible.   
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STAINED GLASS & CORE VALUES 

We are pleased to announce that the 3 stained glass 

ventilators out for restoration are now back in the 

sanctuary and looking wonderful. The center piece of 

glass in each ventilator was inscribed with one of our 

core value statements. At this time, 4 of the total 6 

ventilators has been restored. We thank all who helped 

fund and support this restoration project. Overall, the 

sanctuary stained glass window project is half 

completed. Currently we have no projected completion 

date. The next time you are sitting in service, please take 

a look at each of these ventilators. If you haven’t yet 

looked at the large upper stained glass window fronting 

Center Street, this window was also restored in March. 

Thanks to all!  — UUCLV Property Committee 

RE CALENDAR -  MAY / JUNE:   
 

Saturday, May 5th at 6:00pm: Cinco de Mayo Barn 
Dance and Potluck 

Sunday, May 6: story for all ages followed by regular RE 
classes 

Sunday, May 13: Multi-generational Mother’s Day 
service and Senior Bridging Ceremony. 

Sunday. May 20: story for all ages followed by regular 
RE classes 

Sunday, May 27: RE festival 

Sunday, June 3: Teacher Appreciation Breakfast; End of 
Year party  

Sunday, June 10: Multigenerational Flower Communion 
Service 

Sunday, June 17: Summer RE for K-6th grade begins 

Sunday, June 24: Summer RE for K-6th continues 

 

UPCOMING AT THE FOURTH 
FRIDAY FILMS SERIES 
 

May 25 - Fighting Veteran Suicide and PTSD is a 

program about the challenges for service members 

returning to civilian life and way we can help reduce 

suicide and PTSD. 
 

June 22 - 'How the Women's March Movement is 

Advocating for Women's Rights" with Shawna Knipper, 

Executive Director of Women's March PA. 
 

July 27 - "The Big Money Agenda" is a documentary 

about money in politics by local film makers Vince 

Mondillo and Richard Master. 

 

PASTORAL CARE UPDATE 
As a community, we make a commitment to be there for 

one another when things don’t always go as planned.  

One of the ways we fill this commitment is through 

Pastoral Care.   

 Rev. Don and Rev. Robin are available to make 

hospital or home visits, to assist in planning for the 

future or just to be a compassionate listener.  They have 

set up a dedicated phone number: 484-408-4099 that 

Rev. Robin has with her.  Call with any concern you may 

have.  All calls are confidential.  
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THINGS TO DO WITH UU’S:  
There are a few fun and get-together events that still 

have remaining slots open for you to join in during May 

and June 2018. If you are interested, please contact Dora 

Davenport per email at doradavenport@msn.com, or call 

cell: 201-247-2427, or tell her at church. 
 

ADVENTURE IN RIEGELSVILLE WALK – May 5th  

10:00 am - $15/pp – Fran & John Kennedy – 6 available 

Take a walk with Fran & John which begins at the 

Someday Cafe  near the South end at Riegelsville and end 

at the Someday Cafe . Lunch at the Cafe  is included. Rain 

date – May 12th. 
 

KENTUCKY DERBY PARTY – May 5th 

 5:00 pm - $35/pp – Robin Brumfield home – 10 available. 

A fun party where you can drink delicious Mint Juleps 

and eat Derby Pie and Kentucky fare including Burgoo – 

the same dish served at the tract at Churchill Downs. A 

vegan version & gluten free cornbread are also available. 

Bring your Derby hat & $2.00 bet. No pets in house. 
 

BRUNCH AND COMEDY HOUR – May 13th 

1:00 pm –$35/pp - Jane & Michael Benning home – 5 

available 

Join Sue Weber and Jane & Michael Benning for their 

brunch and comedy hour on Mother’s Day. There will be 

lots of fantastic food, beverage and good laughs. This is 

an afternoon not to be missed. No pets in house. 
 

MEMORIES FOR DESSERT – May 19th  

1:00 pm - $15/pp – Judy & Frank Claps home – 9 available 

The Claps provide the dessert, you share a memory that 

was especially important in your life. No pets in house. 
 

MURDER MYSTERY DINNER PARTY – June 16th  

2:00 pm - $35/pp - Margo Dixon home – 5 available 

Join others at Margo’s home for a 3 course meal and to 

solve “who done it” (a murder mystery game) – The Last 

Train from Paris – you have received an invitation for 

ride to escape soon-to-be occupied Paris on the last train 

to leave the city in June 1940. You’ll assume the roll of 

one of eight worldly characters from 1940’s Europe on a 

train ride that will leave one of the passengers dead 

before arrival. This is going to be a fun time, it’s almost 

criminal! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

THANK YOU! 
 

The Second Sunday Concert Committee would like to 

thank the many, many volunteers – ushers, food 

preparers, contributors, set-up and clean-up crews, as 

well as Renae Orban, Kate Scuffle, and Eric Lee, who have 

helped with the concerts this past season.  We will not 

attempt to name everyone – the list is long, and we don’t 

want to take the chance of overlooking someone.  “Many 

hands make light work” may be an over-used cliche , but 

without your many hands, the concerts would not be the 

wonderful events they have been.  If you are one of those 

who have helped with the concerts this fall, please know 

your assistance has been greatly appreciated.   

 And - if you were at the SATORI concert this season, 

you heard Nora Suggs declare our receptions as 

“arguably, the best post-concert reception in the Lehigh 

Valley.”  High praise, indeed, and the credit is due to 

some very loyal contributors to the receptions. 

 We also want to express our deep gratitude to our 

Artistic director, Larry Lipkis, who does such a 

wonderful job signing up the “talent” that makes our 

series such a delight, and for providing his expertise to 

the many details involved in putting on a concert series. 

 Stayed tuned for an announcement of next season’s 

line-up. 

 The Second Sunday Concert committee is: John 

Diamant, Barb Forry, Jan Galassi, Pat Herring, Jan and Sue 

Phillips, Allen and Ilse Zinnes 

 

JOIN US FOR A LINK PIZZA PARTY! 

Consider yourself invited to join us for the monthly UU-

Link Pizza & Mailing Party!  Every month, UUCLV 

volunteers meet in the FM kitchen at 12 noon on the 2nd 

Wednesday after the 3rd Sunday of the month for Link-

folding, labeling, socializing and fresh, delicious pizza 

from Bethlehem's own Lehigh Pizza.   

 The next UU Link mailing party is on Wednesday, 

May 30, 2018.  If you'd like to join in the fun, please 

RSVP to the office at uuclv@uuclvpa.org so that we order 

enough pizza. 

mailto:doradavenport@msn.com
mailto:uuclv@uuclvpa.org
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INTERESTED IN JOINING OR 
LEARNING ABOUT THE UUCLV? 

If you are considering becoming a member of our 

church, or just want to learn more about our Unitarian 

Universalist faith, this is the class for you! We have two 

spring classes titled "Why this Church? Why this Faith?" 

Class II is held on May 6 and Class II is held on May 13, 

both in room 306, 12:15-2:00. Light lunch provided. 

Childcare provided with advance notice. For more 

information and sign up, please stop by the Welcome 

Table during coffee hour or email Cari Poole at 

membership@uuclvpa.org. 

 
UUCLV OFFICE NOTES 
THE UU-LINK: The submission deadline for the June 

issue of The UU-Link is the 3rd Sunday of the month: 

May 20.  Please submit all photos, articles and text info 

(as Word files) to thelink@uuclvpa.org .  Submissions 

may be edited for length, format, content, etc. 
  

CHANGE OF CONTACT INFO: Please share your 
changes in address/contact info with Membership at 
membership@uuclvpa.org, and copy the office at 
uuclv@uuclvpa.org.  This insures that our Church 
Windows database is up to date 
 

THE MAY SHARED PLATE:   
This month the shared plate offering will be for VAST, a 

non-profit organization, that stands for Lehigh Valley 

Against Sex Trafficking. They work to empower 

survivors and encourage our community to take action 

in the anti-trafficking movement through collaboration, 

education and advocacy. 
 

BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP 
For our May book discussion we are reading the novel, 

Another Brooklyn, by Jacqueline Woodson. The story 

involves the time period of the 1960’s and 1970”s and 

centers around the memories of four friends – girls in 

their teen years  who grew up in Brooklyn, NY. We will 

meet in the RE Library at 12:00pm on Sunday, May 13th. 

For more information: bookdiscussion@uuclvpa.org. 

Please join us for our lively discussion. All are welcome 

even if you haven’t read the book. 

MURDER MYSTERY THEATER 
CAST NEEDED FOR JUNE 16! 

Margo Dixon is offering a night of food, fun and frolic, 

"How to Host a Murder" on Saturday, June 16.  The 

theme is "Last Train from Paris," a Murder Mystery 

Game, set in 1940’s Paris, involving 8 characters.  Three 

folks already paid for this experience at the Service 

Auction.  We need 5 other souls to join them.  Start time 

is 2 p.m., (negotiable). There will be a meal of at least 3 

courses served during the "Game."  Margo lives on 

Oakland Road, across from the Northampton 

Community College in Bethlehem Township.   

 The characters' names are:  1) Khover T. Ageante, 

2) Princess Idelle Chattre, 3) Malcolm R. Conntint, 4) 

Mary K. Trairie, 5) RAF Group Captain Weyland W. 

Awfcorce, 6) Barbra Z. Enhussie, 7) Duke Schwazhe B. U. 

Klare, and 8) Belinda Screete. When we get a full roster 

of players, we'll send you the descriptions of each 

character. You pick your character, create a persona, a 

back story and a costume, and come June 16 we'll watch 

the tale unfold.  The cost per person is $35. 

 

UUCLV IRON PIGS NIGHT 

The deadline for ordering tickets for the June 2 UUCLV 

Nite at the Iron Pigs is May 1. Tickets cost $11, but  good 

for $2 off at most concession stands. To order contact 

Frank Claps at 610-346-7629; clapsfrank@gmail.com or 

when you see him at church. No payment is required 

until the tickets are delivered. The 6:30 p.m. Saturday, 

June 2 game is against the Toledo Mud Hens. 

 

UUCLV MEN’S GROUP 

The next meeting of the UUCLV Men's Group is 6:30 

p.m. Monday, May 7 in the FM kitchen. Our discussion 

topic is: "What should our country's role/policies be in 

the global community”. Think outside attacks against 

another country, internal aggression within another 

country, military aid (weapons, boots on the ground), 

humanitarian aid, accepting refugees, etc. Under what 

circumstances should we act or not.  The Men's Group is 

open to all UUCLV members and friends high school age 

or older regardless of gender. Please bring a beverage 

and/or food to be shared. For more information:  

men@uuclvpa.org or Frank Claps at 610-346-7629 

mailto:membership@uuclvpa.org
mailto:bookdiscussion@uuclvpa.org
mailto:men@uuclvpa.org
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